
To:
From: Bloomfield, Sandy <SBloomfield@aamva.org>

Date: 9/29/2006 4:13:36 PM
Subject: DHS Interagency Personnel Agreement (IPA) -- REAL ID Office

In discussions with Patrick Kearney of DHS today, they are interested in moving fairly quickly to staff 
the, soon to be created, REAL ID Office within DHS. Therefore, please consider this email a 
formal request to receive resumes from all who may be interested in participating in the IPA 
program by Friday, October 13, 2006. DHS is looking to bring three to four people on board as 
soon as possible. Please forward your resume to my attention either hard copy or via email at llewis- 
pickett@aamva.org. I am hoping to get additional information from DHS concerning duration of stay, 
description of the project, skill sets needed, how the person is paid, or whether the person is on loan 
from the jurisdiction.

Also, AAMVA is hosting a meeting on Wednesday, October 4th with DHS, members of the Federated 
Working Group, DOT, jurisdictional members and AAMVA staff to discuss technical aspects and 
requirements for an all driver pointer system.

Linda Lewis-Pickett 
President & CEO 
American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators 
4301 Wilson Boulevard, 4th Floor
Arlington, VA 22203
703 908-5766 (tel)
703 908-2851 (fax)
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